TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 14, 2017
HEMINGWAY MEDICAL BUILDING AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley and Katie Crosby, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis-Town Clerk, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer  

ABSENT: Charlie Carter
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the August 10, 2017 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously. 
Old Business:  1) Mr. Sutton asked Mr. Laster about the project on Railroad Avenue.  Mr. Laster stated the pipe is in the ground and the hydrants have to be replaced.  The one at the seafood shack and the one on the corner of Andrews and Main Street needs to be relocated due to their existing location.  Mr. Laster stated that he is look at areas on Andrews Street and possibly Richardson Street where there will be easier access.  2) Mr. Miller asked about the dilapidated buildings.  Mr. Lee stated that they have started cleaning up the buildings and some will have to be removed.  There is a tree on one of them and they have containers there to put the material in.  Mr. Lee stated that he is going to look at the ordinance and see what it says about the containers.
3) Mr. Coker asked about the sidewalks again.  Mr. Lee stated that they will start on those soon.  They did start with the palm trees this week. 4) Mr. Miller stated that the mural looks good and asked to have the old Christmas lights removed out the tree.  5) Mayor Richardson asked Mr. Lee if the generators are hooked up.  Mr. Lee stated that Mr. Buddy Richardson has everything ordered and will have to do a transfer switch if lights go out.  Mr. Miller stated that it needs to be done and with the bad storms there is no communication for fire and police and it puts people at risk.    Mr. Lee stated that he power has to be run underground.  Mayor Richardson asked if anyone else bided on this and Mr. Lee stated no. Mr. Miller stated that this has been going on for three months and he asked for it to be done by the next council meeting.  Mr. Laster stated that it is equally important to have generators for the wells and pump stations.  These need to be ready to turn on also if the power is out.  Mr. Miller told Ken to get proposals, etc. to council for consideration.  Mr. Miller stated that if they don’t know about these things, they can’t do anything.

Persons Appearing Before Council: Kathy Andrews- Pee Dee Coalition did not appear.  
Annexation Request:  Nicky Johnson has requested to have 1.25 acre portion of his 33 acre tract annexed into the Town of Hemingway limits with the understanding that it remain agriculture for assessment purposes. The first piece of property has to annex first and then the property that Bryan Miller bought will have to be annexed second.  Greg Askins, Town Attorney, spoke to council on the procedure and requirements to annex property.  Mr. Askins stated that Mr. Johnson is not changing names but the tax map number will change and he is not sure if the land will qualify for agriculture assessment. To be considered agriculture for assessment purposes, it has to be 5 acres of timber or 10 acres of land.  This lot that he is proposing is annex doesn’t meet these requirements.  Mr. Askins called the tax assessor’s office but was unable to obtain the information prior to the meeting.  Mr. Askins stated that he will follow up with the tax assessor’s office and let council know of the ruling.  He stated that council could do first reading and the second reading may need to be amended or withdrew.  Mr. Askins recommended to council to amend the ordinance for annexation to include a plot and not a drawing or sketch of the land that is going to be proposed.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to annex the portion of land that was submitted by Mr. Johnson and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.  
Administrator’s Report: 
1) The mural on the wall at the Fire Department is complete.  It has been repainted and sealed by Lee Huntsinger.  2) Mr. Lee stated that he contacted Johnsonville and Pamplico and they stated that their residents are responsible for their own debris pickup.  This is like bushes, tree, leaves, etc.  Lake City and Andrews pick up on certain days at no charge.  Kingstree has a company that picks up debris and is at no charge. Mr. Lee stated that if we get a storm like Matthew and it is declared a disaster, we will get funding to help with the cost, but if it isn’t considered a disaster, we are responsible for the cost.  DHEC will not let you burn, can’t store it, it has to be mulched and can be distributed to anyone that wants it.  

Executive Session-Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session at 6:35p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session at 6:50 p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously. There were no actions or votes taken in executive session.  A committee will be formed to do a study and give a recommendation for water and sewer rate increased recommended by RDA.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
